Weaverham Parish Council

Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on Monday 15th January 2018 at 7pm
PRESENT: 
Cllrs Peter Wilkinson (Chairman), John Freeman (Vice Chair), Eileen Bland, Gillian Edwards, Bill Reynolds, John Taylor, Michelle Budden, John Oates, Roger Moss, Julian Bland and Iain Lasseter.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Clerk Kim Harding, CWaC Cllr P Williams, J Wilson, J Sharples, E Holland, R Lomas, C Hampson, P Walters, S Turner, P Andrewartha
154.
Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item) – A discussion took place about the pros and cons of the Northwich Transport Strategy.  It was noted that the strategy was only an outline of what was proposed and that full surveys needed to be done before anything could be taken further.  


WPC noted the comments about the restricted circulation and discussions on the topic in previous meetings.
155.
Apologies for absence – None.
156.
Declarations of New Interests – None.
157.
Minutes of meeting held on 11th December 2017 were approved.
158.
Matters arising – Update re agenda item 150. Action Bridge issue – Highways have stated that this will be resolved when night time temperatures have increased, which is likely to be during spring 2018.
159.
Finance and Personnel Committee

159.1
Amended minutes of meeting held on 2nd November 2017 were approved.


159.2
Minutes of meeting held on 7th December 2017 were approved.


159.3
Minutes of meeting held on 4th January 2018 were received.


159.4
The revised June, July and August 2017 accounts were approved.


159.5
September 2017 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised

accounts were approved.
159.6
November 2017 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised accounts were approved. 

159.7
The 8 month accounts to 30th November 2017 were approved.

159.8
December 2017 Reports: Expenditure, income, deposit and summarised accounts were approved.

159.9
Approved Clerk studying for CiLCA course at a cost of £250.  
159.10
Approved the booking of one place on the quotes, contracts and tendering Webinar course for Councillors and the Clerk - 3 x Webinars - cost for 3 modules is £90 + VAT. 
159.11
The youth, environment and administration budgets for 2018/2019 were approved. It was agreed to change ‘Community Pride Competition’ to the new name ‘Best Kept Village Competition’ in the Environment budget.
159.12
The precept figure for the 2018/2019 budget of £111,000 was approved.

Cllr Lasseter declared an interest in the next agenda item

159.13
The donation of £400, from the Youth budget, for the theatre night in January 2018 was approved.

Standing orders were suspended to allow Cllr Williams to speak:

Cllr Williams agreed to share the contribution of the event out of CWaC’s budget subject to completion of the required form and approval from Cllr Fifield and Cllr Tonge.
Update: The event didn’t meet the criteria for funding from CWaC’s budget.
Standing orders were reinstated
159.14
The revised Complaints Procedure was approved subject to including the Monitoring Officer’s contact details. 


159.15
It was agreed to pay £35 to renew the Council’s annual subscription to the ICO – Data Protection Compliance and to leave the entry details the same. 

159.16 It was agreed to purchase Trend Micro Antivirus and Security Protection for 1 device for 2 years @ £29.95. 


159.17
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

160.
Environment Committee meeting 

160.1
Minutes of meeting held on 13th December 2017 were received.  E54.2 It was agreed to take out ‘to be done on Rowan Road’ 


160.2
It was agreed that the New Data Protection rulings – GDPR 2018, due to be enforced 25th 



May 2018 – would be looked at before purchasing new CCTV.

160.3
It was agreed to continue the maintenance contract with MCGM for a further year and to include £1,900 for maintenance work on the A49 and Lime Avenue shops, if necessary.

160.4
It was agreed that the tender process will start in September 2018.

160.5
It was agreed to replace the wall on Church Street to its original state. 

160.6
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

8.10pm Cllr J Bland left the meeting 

161.
Youth Committee


161.1
Minutes of meeting held on 10th January 2018 were received.


161.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

162.
Planning Committee
162.1
The Planning minutes since the 12th December 2017 were accepted. It was noted that the Clerk, Mrs K Harding was not in attendance at the meeting on the 10th January 2018.  The minutes were to be amended accordingly.

162.2
Any other business requiring urgent attention - None.

163.
It was agreed to enter the Best Kept Village Competition 2018.  It was noted that Cllr Edwards was to attend a meeting in April 2018 about the competition.
164.
Joint Cemetery Committee meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 16th January 2018.

165.
A verbal report was received about issues discussed at the Community Safety Action Group meeting.  
166. 
A verbal report was received about progress made at Weaverham’s Doctor’s Surgery.  Improvements included offering weekend appointments at their Winsford, Dene Drive Primary Care Centre, recruiting new GPs, installation of CCTV and the implementation of a new prescription service.
167.
Policing Matters – No police were in attendance and the agreed report had not been sent.


It was noted that a police incident was reported by a councillor and a follow up was to be requested.
168.
Members’ Meetings Attended – None attended
169.
Discuss any Other Business Considered Urgent by the Chairman.

169.1
MCGM quote for £60 excl VAT for taking down Christmas trees was approved.

169.2
It was agreed that a working party would be organised to discuss the annual risk assessment document.  
169.3
It was noted that Cllr Oates was not currently able to join both the Environment and Finance Committees.  It had to be one or the other.  Cllr Oates agreed to join the Finance Committee.  Cllr Oates agreed to join the planning committee as well.
169.4
It was agreed to ask CWaC to repair the leaf sweeper.

170.
Cheshire West & Chester Council Matters - Standing Orders were suspended in order for Cheshire West Cllrs to address the Council.


Cllr Budden agreed to take photos, at different times, on Farm Road and forward them to Cllr Williams so he could discuss with Jamie Barron. It was noted that 2 village signs had been replaced.  Cllr Williams agreed to chase the progress on the replacement of the other signs.  It was noted that Cllr Williams had checked with the Environmental Health Department at CWaC whether they could get involved with issues surrounding the problems around the shops on Northwich Road and was told the same as the clerk i.e. that they can’t get involved with issues on private land.  It was suggested that a meeting was needed with the Environmental Health Department at CWaC to discuss Environmental issues in Weaverham.  It was noted that 17 potholes had been marked up ready for repair in Lime Avenue between Elm Road and Withens Lane; however work had not yet taken place to repair them.  A bin also needed repairing after it was removed because it had been damaged.  It was also noted that litter had not been collected from around the park near Lime Avenue, Elm Road and Hazel Drive.  Cllr Williams agreed to find out what CWaC were doing with their share of the Government money distributed for the repairing of potholes.
171.
Return to Public Forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)

It was agreed to review the time allocated to the Public Forum at the start of the meeting.  A discussion took place as to whether Lakehouse Field could be converted into a car park to ease the parking on streets in Weaverham.  It was noted that the Field is a designated village green and as such cannot be changed.  Parking problems in Walnut Avenue were discussed.

9.25pm Cllr Reynolds left the meeting 

172.
Date of next meeting – 19th February 2018 at 7pm in the Community Centre.

